LAKE MURRAY SENIORS BASS CLUB FEBRUARY 2009

FEBRUARY BUSINESS MEETING

The February meeting was held on the 10th at Macedonia Church. There were 56 members in attendance. Our president, Dave Slaughter, called the meeting to order and the following were items of discussion:

- —Remember those who are sick: Foote Tate has had two heart attacks recently and has been in and out and back in the hospital.
- —A 50/50 raffle was held for \$65 and Skip Parker was the winner.
- —Dave brought out that the club does not have any liability insurance to cover the officers in case of an accident. He has consulted some lawyers and they recommended that Harmless and Indemnification Agreement be used where the members release any claims against the club in case of an accident. These forms were passed out and the members were asked to read and sign them.
- —Bud Dalton asked the blessing and lunch was served.
- —James Fulmer mentioned that it was time to pay the church for use of the fellowship hall. A motion was made, seconded and passed to pay the church \$200. Fred Kingsmore will take care of paying the church.
- —Fred gave a treasurer's report for 2008 and a copy is attached.
- —Bill Sturm thanked everyone for their support during the last year and wished the new officers the best for this coming year.
- —The Pacolet club will fish Wylie on the 26th out of Buster Boyd starting and 8:00 and weighin at 3:00. Earl Mueller and John Krause won the first tournament on Murray fishing a jig and shaky head.
 - —The draw for our February tournament was completed. Twenty two boats are scheduled to blast off at 9:00 with weigh-in scheduled for 3:00.
 - —The meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting is on March 18th @ 11:00 @ Macedonia Church.

Menu will be Country Fried Steak, rice & gravy, cole slaw, green beans, and rolls. Cost is \$7.00 per person.

Tournament Results

Our February 2009 tournament was held on the 19th out of Billy Dreher State Park and 45 members participated. Twenty three boats departed at 9:00 on a clear, windy, and cold morning. The wind was a factor all day. The results were 63 fish caught at an approximate weight of 95 pounds. Six limits were brought to the scales. There were zero dead fish.

The winner's were:

Sam Gray and Mike Bailey	5 Fish	9.67 pounds
Jock Prestigiacomo and Wayne Chester	r 5 Fish	8.85 pounds
Bill Lee and Joe Fleming	5 Fish	8.55 pounds
Earl Mueller and George Taylor	5 Fish	7.77 pounds
Glenn Miller and Jimmy Norris	2 Fish	6.21 pounds
Sammy Crouch and Jon May	5 Fish	6.18 pounds
Marvin Brown and Bernie Belville	5 Fish	5.81 pounds
Dave Slaughter and Bob Larsen	3 Fish	5.36 pounds
Bud Dalton and Joe Abdalla	4 Fish	5.34 pounds
Billy Howell and Leif Kargaard	2 Fish	5.31 pounds
	Jock Prestigiacomo and Wayne Chester Bill Lee and Joe Fleming Earl Mueller and George Taylor Glenn Miller and Jimmy Norris Sammy Crouch and Jon May Marvin Brown and Bernie Belville Dave Slaughter and Bob Larsen Bud Dalton and Joe Abdalla	Jock Prestigiacomo and Wayne Chester 5 Fish Bill Lee and Joe Fleming 5 Fish Earl Mueller and George Taylor 5 Fish Glenn Miller and Jimmy Norris 2 Fish Sammy Crouch and Jon May 5 Fish Marvin Brown and Bernie Belville 5 Fish Dave Slaughter and Bob Larsen 3 Fish Bud Dalton and Joe Abdalla 4 Fish

Big Fish: Jock Prestigiacomo and Wayne Chester 4.02 pounds

Congratulations!!!

Next Tournament is March 19th

Tournament Director News

The next "one on one" will be held on March 12th from 8:00 —3:00. The February 2009 "one on one' was held on the 12th and eight members fished. Sam Gray was the winner with 13.28 pounds.

During our weigh-ins this year, we will use a sequence of boat numbers to accomplish the weigh-in. Boats 1-7 will be first and the TD will then call for boats 8-14 and etc. Please wait for your boat number to be called before heading to the scales. A tub will be used to put your fish in during the weigh-in. This is in preparation for the very hot months and an effort to keep more fish alive. Fish which appear to be short will be measured. Remember, the penalty for a dead fish increased to 0.25 pounds this year and the penalty for a short fish is one pound for each short fish and loss of the fish.

For Sale

George Taylor is the man to see for Lake Murray Seniors Bass Club Hats, Shirts and Jackets.

Hats are available in several different colors.

Contact George @ 803-532-6364.

Results from our January Tournament

First Place: Willie Crocker and Bernie Belville, 9.10 pounds, caught on a spoon.

Second Place: Sam Gray and Joe Abdalla, 5.72 pounds, on a shaky head tipped with a worm.

Third Place: Wayne Fulmer and Mike bailey, 5.35 pounds, on worms.

Big Fish: Willie Crocker and Bernie Belville, 4.17 pounds, on a spoon.